
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
JULY 08, 2003

Chairman Kenny Mull called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Ed Moore, Don Frady, and Michael Smith. Kitty
Eaker was out of town and Wallace Messer was unable to attend.

Lee made the motion to approve the June minutes as individually read, Ed second, and all
approved.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
The Spring Softball season has ended except for the recreation division and they have two more
nights of tournament play. The Fall Softball season will begin August 4 and we anticipate 18 to
20 teams in the league. To eliminate player conflicts within the divisions, we have had to require
that no player or team that plays in the upper divisions can move down to the less competitive
division, unless they finish last in that division. Division winners must move up. A protest
committee has been set up to handle protests and problems. Yoga, Ab, Buns, and Legs classes
are scheduled for July. Horse Back Riding Camp is going well and has three more weeks
before school starts. The Summer Camp also has three more weeks of operation. The Summer
Swim Team has one more home meet, a league meet, and an all star meet before the season
ends. The pools have been very busy this summer with swim practice, lessons, aerobics, and
daily bus loads of camp kids from the surrounding counties as well as Haywood.
The Relay for Life event on June 20 and 21, went well and the weather was good.

The June Monthly Review for the center was distributed. We have 3,887 members and the
revenue totaled $48,428.52.

An ultra violet, chloramine destruct system for the play pool has been approved for next year.
Although it is on the frozen list, we anticipate getting the system in the spring of 2004. This will
enable us to run the water features more, especially the mushrooms. The biggest advantage
however, will be the almost, total elimination of bacteria in the water.

Although the outdoor pool is in phase III of the Recreation Center construction, there is no date



set as to when it will be constructed. The state’s money shortfall has changed several of the
town’s plans for capital improvement and the outdoor pool has been affected by those changes.

Ed has offered the Pigeon Street Recreation Center as an alternative to people who are unable
to schedule one of our picnic shelters for family and group outings. Contact Mary Wilson at
452-7232.

There being no further business, Don moved that we adjourn, and Ed second. All were in favor.
6:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Smith


